

# Staff Bulletin

THE STAFF NEWSLETTER OF THE UNIVERSITY OF SUSSEX 10 FEBRUARY 2017

# In this issue

- 2016 staff survey: results and actions
- University's 'landmark' Life Sciences building given go ahead
- Sussex staff and students join councillors to clean local streets
- Have some hands-on fun at the Brighton Science Festival
- Pioneering social work education partnership launches
- Modernist exhibition gets royal seal of approval
- Training schedule released for Agresso Improvement Project
- Take part in the Staff Active Survey
- Your wellbeing: a little Meta can go a long way

You can also read this newsletter on the Bulletin website.

### 2016 STAFF SURVEY: RESULTS AND ACTIONS

Working at a university can be a hugely rewarding and satisfying experience and one that I would like every member of staff at Sussex to have.

### Read more

Vice-Chancellor, Adam Tickell

# UNIVERSITY'S 'LANDMARK' LIFE SCIENCES BUILDING GIVEN GO AHEAD

A new state-of-the-art Life Sciences building at the University of Sussex can go ahead, councillors have decided.

### Read more



## SUSSEX STAFF AND STUDENTS JOIN COUNCILLORS TO CLEAN LOCAL **STREETS**

Staff and students at the University of Sussex joined forces with local residents and councillors to spruce up two streets in Brighton this week.

### Read more



### HAVE SOME HANDS-ON FUN AT THE BRIGHTON SCIENCE FESTIVAL

University of Sussex scientists are inviting children and adults to enjoy some hands-on science fun at a bumper Brighton Science Festival this month.

### Read more



### PIONEERING SOCIAL WORK EDUCATION PARTNERSHIP LAUNCHES

A new South Coast Regional Centre for Education will help to transform people's

### Read more

### MODERNIST EXHIBITION GETS ROYAL SEAL OF APPROVAL

Duchess of Cornwall visits Sussex Modernism: Retreat and Rebellion exhibition and meets Sussex Chancellor Sanjeev Bhaskar.

### Read more



# TRAINING SCHEDULE RELEASED FOR AGRESSO IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

After asking staff about changes they'd like to see made to the University finance system, Finance Division has been working to improve the system.

### Read more



### TAKE PART IN THE STAFF ACTIVE SURVEY

All staff are encouraged to fill out the Staff Active Survey before it closes on 6 March.

### Read more



### YOUR WELLBEING: A LITTLE META CAN GO A LONG WAY

The line between hating the hate and hating the haters is a fine one.

### Read more

Revd Chris McDermott, Lead Chaplain at the Meeting House

# OTHER NEWS STORIES FROM THE WEEK

13 things you didn't know about SussexFood

Universities hit by email scam

Fourth round of the International Research Partnerships and Networks Fund launched

Chinese University of Hong Kong opens its doors to Sussex researchers



### **EVENTS NEXT WEEK: OUR TOP PICKS FOR STAFF**

Bike Train to Campus

Monday 13 February - 8:30 until 9:00 - Meet at the North end of The Level

Dr Bike - free bike health check

Monday 13 February - 12:00 until 15:00 - Freewheelers Bike Shed, Falmer House

Veggie Wednesday

Wednesday 15 February - 9:00 until 21:00 - Eat Central

Social run

Thursday 16 February - 12:00 until 13:00 - Sport Centre

View all Sussex events.

### **SAVE THE DATE**

The next <u>Vice-Chancellor's open staff forum</u> is taking place on Tuesday 21 February 14:00 to 15:00 at the Attenborough Centre. Please <u>register</u> for a place now as space is limited.

The <u>University of Sussex staff summer party</u> is taking place on Wednesday 5 July from 13.00 to 17.00 at the Falmer Sports Complex. Details will be circulated nearer the time.

### **STAFF TRAINING**

Spaces are still available on the following training courses:

Dynamic Diversity Workshop Tuesday 14 February - 9:30 until 12:30

Dealing with bullying and harassment in the workplace Wednesday 1 March - 10:00 until 13:00

View all staff development courses.

### **ABOUT THE STAFF BULLETIN**

The weekly *Staff Bulletin* is produced by the Internal Communications team and is intended for all current staff and postgraduate researchers at the University of Sussex. The next issue will be out on 17 February.

For advice on ways to tell people about your news or story ideas, please E <a href="mailto:internalcomms@sussex.ac.uk">internalcomms@sussex.ac.uk</a>.



# SussexUniStaff on Twitter

Internal Communications team Communications and External Affairs Sussex House T (01273) (67)8888 E internalcomms@sussex.ac.uk